
ASSISTANT TO BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S REPORT
December 19, 2012

 Debbie Moylan and others will gather at the Town Common Bandstand for sharing a
lesson in the Christmas Story and Christmas Caroling on Sunday, December 23rd at
5:00 p.m.

 The Board of Selectmen received a memo from MRPC Director Glenn Eaton that
MRPC will not be preparing any CDBG Applications for fiscal year 2013. The Town
was planning to re-apply for housing rehabilitation and road re-paving work for
Jewett Hill Road again this year.

 The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

 Building Inspector’s Letter to Martha Svedberg regarding Inspection Attempt
 Monty Tech Annual Report (one copy only to Chairman)
 NRWA’s watershed
 Email regarding Governor Patrick’s mid-year Budget Cuts
 Letter from Kopelman and Paige regarding Court Case
 MMA’s The Beacon

 Public Service Announcements:

+ All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in
the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Kathryn Becker at 386-2424, ex.
27. Meals are only $2.25 and are now delivered Monday through Friday
around noon.

+ MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older, ADA
qualified) individuals. Ashby residents may use the van Monday through
Friday for medical appointments, social day care and shopping. Interested
residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501,
ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.

+ Current Board, Committee, and Department Vacancies: Cemetery
Commissioner, Cultural Council, Historical Commission, Senior Tax Work-
off Program, and ZBA


